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ANNUAL ASSEMBLY 

PLEASE JOIN US FOR A PRESENTATION FROM 

NEW MILTON SAND AND BALLAST 
 

Monday 14th April 2025, 7.30pm 

Hurn Bridge Sports Club 

 
New Milton Sand and Ballast have kindly agreed to attend our Hurn Parish 

Annual Assembly to give us a presentation about quarrying.  They will give us 

all an insight into the industry, quarrying in general, and a bit about their 

company.  It seems there are quite a few other areas to their business, based 

locally in New Milton, which people might not know about. 

 

This presentation is very relevant to Hurn at the moment as we know that a 

planning application is soon to be submitted, to extend the Hurn Court Farm 

Quarry to its final phase, excavating in the field between the Airport and Hurn 

Bridge Farm. 

 

Whilst this presentation will talk about quarrying in general, for those of you 

who were unable to attend the public engagement sessions in January about the 

proposed new application for the quarry extension, you will have the opportunity 

to ask questions after the presentation. 

 

We are delighted to invite you to our Annual Assembly 

Light Refreshments will be available afterwards 

 

WE DO HOPE YOU WILL COME ALONG TO  

 OUR APRIL ANNUAL ASSEMBLY 

FOR THIS PRESENTATION AND  

INFORMAL GET TOGETHER 



 
THE HURN NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 

 
The very good news is that the Hurn Neighbourhood Plan has now been adopted by BCP 

Council.  Finally, after more than 4 years of hard work from Hurn residents and Parish Cllrs 

in putting this Plan together, and a local referendum, it is now part of the statutory 

development plan for the area.  This statutory status will give the Hurn Neighbourhood Plan 

weight in the BCP planning process and its policies must be taken into account, alongside the 

current Christchurch Local Plan, when planning decisions are made in Hurn Parish.  You can 

view the final Plan on the Parish website: www.hurnparishcouncil.gov.uk  

 

 

Moors Close – Residents Parking Only Signs 
 

The Resident Only Parking signs in Moors Close were looking 

the worse for wear, having been installed over a decade ago.  

The Parish Council asked the Airport if they would pay for new 

signs and they agreed. 

 

The new signs were installed by BCP Council at the end of 

January and we hope that they will continue to deter long stay 

non-resident parkers. 

 

Our thanks go to The Airport for funding these new signs. 

 

 

 

 

Hurn Parish Council Website - .GOV.UK 
 

Hurn Parish Council have received a grant to move to a .GOV.UK domain name.   

 

The website is now hurnparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Email address to contact the Clerk is clerk@hurnparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

HURN PARISH COUNCIL CONTACT DETAILS 

 

Chairman Cllr Mrs M Phipps 01202 478266 – email hurnparish@fillybrookfarm.co.uk 

Vice Chairman Cllr I Evans 01202 477566; 

Cllr H Greenman 01202 486367; 

Cllr Mrs J Jones 01202 485258;    

Cllr Mrs H Balkaya Shore 01202 485288;  

Cllr M Cranham 01202 476195; 

Clerk Mrs N Shaw 01202 872056 - email clerk @hurnparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Website: www.hurnparishcouncil.gov.uk  
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